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. Greece Rotary Names Person of the Year 

The Greece Rotary Club is proud and excited to share that William (Bill) Sauers was 
named the 2020 Community Person of the Year awarded by the Greece Rotary Club at 
their meeting on July 22.  Bill is a public servant and has consistently demonstrated the 
Rotary's motto of òservice above self.ó  The award is given to someone who has provided 
service to the Town of Greece community.  Bill has demonstrated leadership, good  
character, diplomacy, a positive attitude, good judgment, and an exemplary desire of 
service to the people of the Town of Greece which are all criteria considered for this   
distinction.  Since 2002, Bill has served on the board of the Greece Historical Society,  
and currently is its President.   

Greece Rotary is a part of the Rotary Interna-
tional, a service organization whose mission 
is to bring together business and professional 
leaders in order to provide humanitarian   
service, and to promote goodwill and peace 
around the world. It is a non -political and non
-religious organization.  

Deborah Whitt   
 

  A History of Seneca Park Zoo by Maureen Whalen                                                         
Tuesday, September 8, 2020, 7:00 p.m. ZOOM* 

*Must register on Greece Public Library's web site. 

In April, longtime Greece Historical Society volunteer Maureen Whalen published the first and 
only comprehensive history of Seneca Park Zoo. Her book, A History of Seneca Park Zoo, traces 
the Zooõs history from 1894 through 2013. In this program Maureen will track the many changes 
at the Zoo from its years as a menagerie collection emphasizing the entertainment value of ani-
mals to its current role as a leader in species conservation and habitat preservation. She likes to 
say, paraphrasing a vintage Oldsmobile commercial, òToday, this is not your fatherõs zoo.ó She will 
also talk about some of the animals who have been favorites of zoo-goers over its twelve and a 

half decades.  Whalen, who has been a docent at the Seneca Park Zoo since 2006, spent eight 
years searching through old newspaper accounts and annual reports, conducting interviews, 
and writing the history. The book retails for $25.00 and is currently available in our own Museum 

Shop or Amazon. 

Since retiring as the Branch Manager of the Charlotte Branch of 
the Rochester Public Library, Maureen Whalen has pursued her 
interests in researching local history. She co-wrote a history of 
the Rochester Public Library, One Hundred Years of Service. As 
a volunteer at the Greece Historical Society and Museum she 
has curated exhibits on topics ranging from the Underground 

Railroad to Prohibition.  

 

YOU MUST REGISTER Go the Greece Public Library's 
web page, http://www.greecepubliclibrary.org/ , 

click on "Virtual Events", then "Calendar", then go to Sept 8  and register.  

Bill Sauers and Greece Rotary Club Past-President Al Meilutis. 

http://www.greecepubliclibrary.org/
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"President's  Message "    

Back on March 10th we had over 80 guests at our program at the Library with another program planned 
for the next Sunday afternoon. That Sunday afternoon program was cancelled, and our museum 
"temporarily" closed for a few weeks until a strange virus scare was over. Well, as everyone knows, that 
temporary closure affected everyone and "temporary" became a lot longer time than anyone ever ex-

pected.   

So here we are in September. Our museum is now open on Sunday afternoons with a few restrictions, 
and plenty of hand sanitizer, a gift from LiDestri Food and Drink. We will have no live programs on Sun-
day afternoons at our museum or live Tuesday evenings at the Library. Our planned tour of Mother of 
Sorrows is also cancelled for this year. For the unforeseen future all our programs will be via Zoom. If you 
haven't used Zoom yet, it is available on any PC, tablet, or smart phone. If you are not sure how to use it, 

maybe you could ask a neighbor or relative.  

We have been using our time cleaning out the basement of our museum. Just like anyone's empty space, it was full of stuff we 

just do not use anymore.  

Our membership season is now over, and we are extremely pleased at the response, but without fundraisers this year, we could 

always use a few more members and/or support from the community.   

We did have a successful outdoor book sale/signing in July and an outdoor class on using archival materials to store your posses-

sions in August and we have been documenting the history and final demolition of the old School No. 5 building on Latta Road.  

On a personal note, I was humbled and honored to be named the "Community Citizen of the Year for 2019 -2020" by the Greece 
Rotary Club. I will be attending a dedication ceremony for a new historical marker with City Historian, Christine Ridarsky, and 
County Executive Adam Bello on September 1.  I did the research for the marker commemorating the World War I School of Avia-
tion Photography Airfield known as Baker's Field; it will be located at the Genesee Valley Park golf course. I will also be one of the 
presenters at the Association of Public Historians of New York State (APHNYS) annual conference (via Zoom) to be held on Sep-

tember 22nd.  

We are still seeking your stories about how you are coping with the corona virus pandemic. Any stories we collect will be shared 

with the State Historian and APHNYS. 

We thank you for your continued support during these hard times and we certainly hope to see all of you soon. In the meantime , 

we will continue to preserve, research, and share local history with you and the community.   

Bill Sauers, President                               

Our  Calendar  
òGHS Events and Programs ó 

  
Beginning August 2nd:                                                                               

Museum and Museum Shop hours: Sundays 1:30 - 4:00 p.m.                                                                                                                                                                                                       
and during office hours Mondays 10 a.m.- Noon   

                                 
        NOTE:                                                                                      

All upcoming programs will be presented via Zoom  
To register go to our Web page calendar for instructions. 

 

History of Seneca Park Zoo by Maureen Whalen,                              

Tuesday, September 8 

Eight Brave Civil War Soldiers: Past Meets the Present                

Tuesday, October 13  

Education Today  by Kathy Graupman.                                                    

Tuesday, November 17 

*Sunday programs are usually at the Greece Museum, 2:00 p.m. 

**Tuesday programs are usually at the Greece Public Library, 7:00 p.m. 

 

 Please join us for any or all of these events. We are here for you. If youõve 

been curious about something in Greeceõs past, please let us know.  
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 òMuseum  Shopó                                                                                                          

    

 It is so nice to be back in the Museum 
Shop now. Weõve had many books sold 
from our website and I have acquired 
many new books for our Shop, so we are 
ready for you to stop in and visit us. 

Masks are required for visitors so we will 
all stay safe. 

                                                                                       

Wendy Peeck                                                                             

Shop Coordinator  

Greece Museum  Membership 

Help us become more widely known to our community.  

Tell your friends and family about the Greece Museum. 

We greatly value and appreciate your donations*.                                                    

*Tax deductible per Section 501(c)(3) of the Internal Revenue Code. 

 
If you have the time, talent, and desire to help the Greece Historical               

Society & Museum, consider becoming  a volunteer.  
Call us at 225-7221 or email greecehistoricalsociety @yahoo.com.   

   We will be glad to discuss how you could contribute to the success of 
the Greece Historical Society. 

Please Note: 

CLOSED SUNDAY SEPTEMBER 6th 

 (LABOR DAY WEEKDEND)  

mailto:greecehistoricalsociety@yahoo.com
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 Museum Happenings 

Joe Vitello and Alan Mueller spent a 
few hot July days cleaning, organiz-
ing, and purging unneeded items 
from our basement. Sometimes we all 
accumulate too much stuff!  

Our first outdoor presentation was held on Satur-

day, August 1st. Kate Jacus from Archival Methods 

demonstrated the various kinds of archival storage 

options that we should be using to store our family 

heirlooms.  

On Sunday, July 12th, Maureen Whalen sold her new 
book about the history of the Seneca Park Zoo on our 
front porch while Sandy Peck and Wendy Peeck set up an 
outside table on the lawn with a selection of books from 
our museum shop. Nearly 50 people came, 

shopped, and  purchased books. It was our  
first public event, other than a Zoom presenta-

tion since March 10th.. 

Bill Peeck and Bobbie     

Roberts work on our     

membership data base.  


